
  

 
St Bernardõs School Newsletter  

07 February  2023 Term 1, Week 2 

Upcoming Events 

 

February 

06 - Waitangi day 

22 - Ash Wednesday 

March 

07 - Central Zone Cricket Yr 4-6 

27 - 3 Way Conferences 

28 - 3 Way Conferences 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 Term Dates 

Term 1 Thur 2 Feb Jul - Thur 6 Apr 

Term 2 Wed 26 Apr - Thur 29 Jun 

Term 3 Mon 17 Jul - Fri 22 Sept 

Term 4 Mon 09 Oct - Tues 19 Dec 

Teacher Only Days 

Mon 24 April 

Fri 30 June 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Us 

Office@stbernards.school.nz 

www.stbernards.school.nz 

Ph: 04 3899 377 

 

 

Principals Message 

 

Welcome back for the start of 2023. It was so lovely to catch up with the children last week 

and feel the energy they have for a new year following a refresh over the summer.  

We were in England for the whole of the break and I feel recharged after spending time 

with my family. Iôve had lots of hugs, eaten way too much, caught up with friends and 

done lots of fun activities. One of our favourite times was a weekend at a place called 

Centerparcs. We stayed in a cabin in the middle of Sherwood Forest. This video shows a 

very cheeky swan, one of the many birds and squirrels who came to be fed each day. 

cheeky swan 
 

Welcome 

We welcome Ms Louise Parsons to Room 1. Louise is a very experienced junior teacher, 

and we think she is going to be a great addition to our teaching team.  

 

College First Days 
Here are some shots of last yearôs leavers on their first days at college. We wish them all 

the best as they start their new education journey.  
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New Additions 
Over the summer, Te Kahuirere got another baby brother, 

Tutemahurangi (pictured to the left with nanny 

Ngawhini). Congratulations Te Atau and Shanon. 

 

Jacob and Elijah also became big brothers to their 

sister Yuna. Congratulations Daniel and Joanne. 
(pictured on the right) 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations 
We send our congratulations to Miss Kriechbaum and her husband, Charles. Doesnôt she look stunning! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School News 

 

Sun Hats 

Sun hats are a compulsory part of the school uniform for Terms 1 and 4. Please check that your child still 

has a school sunhat and if they do not, please ensure that the missing one is replaced promptly. 

 

Stationery 2023 
These were included with your childrenôs reports at the end of last year. Copies are also available on the school 

website and on www.myschool.co.nz. (Stationery can also be ordered online at this site.) 

A note from teachers: If your child still has room in their books from last year, we are happy for them to use the rest of 

the pages this year. Triangle pens and 9mm exercise books are available at the school office if you are having 

difficulties finding them. 

 

No Peanuts or Peanut Products at School 
A small reminder that we have children in our school who are allergic to peanuts. It is important that children 

do not bring foods to school that contain peanuts. This includes food bars that children are bringing to school, 

these need to be checked for peanut content. 

 

School App 
Please install the school app on your phone. This is a way to keep up to date with what is happening at the 

school and is how we book meeting times for parent teacher interviews.  

To download our app: In Google Play & App Store search óSkool Loopô & choose St Bernard's School once 

installed. 



Faith 

 

2023 Sacramental Programme 

Enrolments are now open for the next Sacramental programme. The programme is open to children who are baptised 

into the Catholic faith and have reached Year 4 or above. For an enrolment form please 

contact office@wellingtonsouthcatholic.org 

 

Parish Newsletter 

This weekôs Parish newsletter is available here  

 

                                             

Class Programmes 

 

Room 1 
We welcome Ms Parsons to Room 1.  The students are helping Ms Parsons settle into the new school 

year and working collaboratively with her to establish new classroom routines.  Room 1 looks 

amazing; there is a relaxing cosy reading corner, a nature table, puzzles galore, and a separate 

writing table for budding authors.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Room 2 
Nau mai haere mai to the families who have joined Room 

2.  Itôs wonderful to be back in the classroom for another 

school year.  We have six Year 5 students, seven Year 4 

students, and eight Year 3 students.  This yearôs class 

consists of 16 different cultural backgrounds and three 

groups of siblings.  Having such a culturally rich class 

makeup, we have plenty to learn from each other.   

 

Our first two days were spent getting to know each other 

better and beginning to establish classroom routines. We 

have been learning how to say good morning to each other 

in our own languages, and how to ask ñHow are you? in 

the three national languages of New Zealand.  Our tote 

tray labels reflect where the students think of when asked, 

ñNǾ hea koe?ò (Where are you from?) 
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Included in our New Zealand Histories Curriculum is developing studentsô understanding of our first public holiday, 

Waitangi Day.  We discussed the images below, establishing what we know, then thoughtfully considered what we 

want to know.  This coming week we are going to learn more about te tiriti o Waitangi and why New Zealanders 

celebrate Waitangi Day.  

 

 

 

 

 

Room 4 

It has been great to welcome the children back into Room 4 for another year of fun, learning and laughter. We have a 

great mix of Year 7s, Year 8s and Year 6s!  After a couple of days in Room 4 the Year 6 children have created some 

amazing superhero characters. They represent the strengths they have and their creativity. The next step for the Year 6s 

is to write about their superheroes. Watch this space for some Year 6 superhero writing snippets in the following 

weeks. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


